Wakeshma Township

Board Meeting
August 7, 2023

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Supervisor Gatlin. Board members in attendance to Supervisor Gatlin
was Clerk Fritz, Treasurer Munn and Trustee Thole.

Motion was made by Clerk Fritz to approve the Consent Agenda, supported by Treasurer Munn, approved.
Motion was made by Trustee Thole to approve the Treasurer’s Report, supported by Clerk fritz. Approved.

CITIZENS COMMENTS — Randy Coburn said his neighbor is still pumping waste on his property saying that the
neighbors had permission from Dept of Health to do this. This is a Health dept issue and John Gisler will try
looking into this also. Judy Struble stated she got flooded out again by the North Parker Drain not draining
correctly due to culvert to the west of her. Drain Commission and EGLE have both been notified, Supervisor
Gatlin said he would make a call again. 45% Street to 47" Street the edge of the road is coming out to the
middle of the road and there is a lot of potholes. As soon as chip sealing is done the potholes will be worked
on. V Avenue trial was very successful.

OLD BUSINESS — None

NEW BUSINESS — A motion from Supervisor Gatlin to approve the 2022 Kalamazoo County Hazard Mitigation
Plan Resolution was made, supported by Treasurer Munn. Approved unanimously

ROAD COMMITTEE — Artmartin andWhitelawn are in the process of being redone.
CORRESPONDENCE — None
ZONING ENFORCEMENT — None

SHERIFF’S REPORT - Lt. Faulk said the Wakeshma Township had a total of 153 calls for the first 6 months of
the year, this is a good thing — it's very low. A complete report is available on the Wakeshma Township
website.

FIRE AUTHORITY UPDATE — None

BOARD COMMENTS — Clerk Fritz stated that if you are Colon Schools voter you will need to go to Leonidas
Township Hall tomorrow to vote.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Supervisor Gatlin at 7:25pm, supported by Treasurer Munn.
Approved




